ROLLINS COLLEGE WINTER PARK, FLORIDA HAMILTON HOLT, PRESIDENT June 10, 1942 DEPARTMENT OF ART Miss Luisa G. Saenz Costa Rica My dear Miss Saenz: I am not familiar with Spanish: however, I believe I understand enough to discern that you were the only woman represented in the exhibition of Costa Rican art with which we opened and dedicated our new art gallery. Your work made a lasting impression upon me and many others in Winter Park because of it's mystery and it's power. I want to send you my admiration for your skill as a painter as well as my gratitude for sending us your work to exhibit. I have the honor to remain, Very sincerely yours. Kugh V. m. Kean Hugh F. McKean, Head Art Department McK/S Rollins College